
UNITED STATES GENFIRAI. ACCOUNTING OFFICE 
, WASIHING'i0N. D.C. 20548 

Mr. Kevin D. Rooney 
Assistant Rttorney General, 

Administration 
Justice Management Division 
Department of Justice 

Dear Mr. Rooney: 
/ 

Subject: L Approval of Accounting Procedures Used 
for the Dcfpartmt-J:lt of Justice Workj.ng 
Capital Fund](FG?.?:;i) -80.-94) 

Your letter of September 26, 1380, requests approval of 
accounting pro'edurcs used for the Dcypartment of Justice Work-, 
ing Capi-ta 1 Fund. The Working C5pital'Fund represents a sig- 
nificant change to the Dei>;~rt~rni=nt 's ,approvcd administrative 
accounting sy~":~~'rn des-ign. 

k 
We have e~.-al!~ ated the Worki!-) Capital Fund procedures and 

have fcund tiiem to be in confor,T~:>ce with Title 2 of the Gen- 
eral Accounting Office Policy and PImoccdures Xai>ual for Guidance 
of Federal Agencies. 

We did not evaluate the auto;;lated aspects of the system 
since the Department maintains that the Working Capital Fund 
changes did not necessitate any changes to the automated system 
we approved in February 1973. 

To maintain the approved status of the administrative 
design, any further changes should ?>e discussed with my staff 
and, if deemed significant, submitted formally for approval. 

We suggest t?-iat the DeparZ:ir:?nt's internal auditors 
periodically review the Working Sal>%tal Fund accounting pro- 
cedures in operation to assure that they are operating in 
accordance with the approved design. 

Sincerely yours, 




